

## STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47775 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 • (360) 407-6300

## **CERTIFIED MAIL**

September 19, 2005

Ms. Susan Messagee, AICP City of Olympia, Planning and Development PO Box 1967 Olympia, WA 98504-1967

Dear Ms. Messagee:

This letter is to inform you that the environmental cleanup on portions of Briggs Nursery property has been completed. All of the uplands west of Henderson Boulevard, that is excluding the kettles, are now in compliance with Model Toxics Control Act residential cleanup standards.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Lisa Pearson

Project Engineer

**Toxics Cleanup Program** 

Southwest Regional Office

LP/ksc: LetterCity Briggs 091905

Ce: Kathy Brunson, Briggs Nursery, Inc.

Matt Butcher and Kevin Freeman, Entrix, Inc.

Betsy Dickes, Department of Ecology- Water Quality